Minutes of the Hart County Industrial Building Authority

Bi-Monthly Meeting
Monday, December 15, 2008
5:00 P.M. - Hart County Chamber of Commerce

The bi-monthly meeting of the Hart County Industrial Building Authority was held on Monday, December 15, 2008 at the Hart County Chamber of Commerce, 31 E. Howell Street, Hartwell, Georgia.  Authority members present were Chairman Doug Cleveland; Tina Howard, Chairman Hart County Chamber of Commerce, George Rooks, City of Hartwell Mayor Matt Beasley, and Authority Attorney Bob Ridgway.  Also attending were Dan Reyen, Hart County Board of Commissioners; Economic Developer Dwayne Dye; Antonia Robinson, reporter for the Hartwell Sun, and Recording Secretary Michele Dipert 
The minutes of the meetings of September 22, 2008 were presented and approved as printed.
The financial statement was discussed and items of expense detailed. The financials were presented and approved as printed. 
Chairman Doug Cleveland thanked Tina Howard for her help this year and welcomed Bill Griggs, who will be representing the Chamber in 2009.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Attorney Bob Ridgway will make a recommendation, as legal council, at the next meeting regarding the Joe Jankowski Property.
· Dan Reyen, announced that the Board of Commissioner Chairman will remain the voting representative for the 
BOC at Industrial Building Authority Meetings.

· The 2007 annual audit prepared by Wayne Bowen will be reviewed at the March, 2009 meeting. Mr. Bowen has 

stated the 2008 audit will be completed no later than March 31, 2009.

NEW BUSINESS: 

· Dwayne Dye reported that CD Controls has the concrete and steel going up in a LEED, which is environmentally conscious building. This building will capture sunlight and water from the roof, that will be used to water the landscaping. They are also using a permeable asphalt that allows the water return to the ground. The factory should be finished in the first quarter of 2009.
· The accelerated Work Force Ready Assessment for Hart County will conclude on December 31, 2008. Currently, we may be one GED tester short.

· The ethanol project is still alive, and they wish to meet in January 2009. The IBA is holding off on the feasibility study for the time being.

· The Arc Grant is currently in Washington, and there is no progress yet.

· The Ritz Industrial Transformers Company is looking at the ASP Building or property at the Gateway Phase II.

· Dwayne Dye currently has fifteen active projects. He reported that we will know more about Tenneco after January 7th 
when an official announcement is expected.

· Tina Howard motioned that the IBA adopt the same covenants for Gateway Phase II as Gateway Phase I. This was seconded by George Rooks and all approved.

The next meeting of the IBA Directors will be at 5:00 P.M. on Monday, March 23, 2009.
With no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, 

Michele Dipert

Industrial Building Authority Recording Secretary

